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MEMORANDUM 23 092 N -

TO: TOWN COUNCIL 7 4 W

FROM: MAYOR ROBERT L. HEDLUND
RE: TRAFFIC REGULATIONS: LANE BEACH VICINITY
DATE: MAY 11, 2023

I submit the following measure to Town Council:

“That the Town of Weymouth, through Town Council, pursuant to G.L. Chapter 40, § 22,
and the Town of Weymouth Code of Ordinances, Section 13-103(b), and Section 13-
104(a),authorize the placement of signs regulating motor vehicle movement as follows:

Parking Restricted

Street Side Location Regulation Type

River Street Both Between Neck Street and Back | No Parking Any Time
River Road

Neck Street Both Between River Street and No Parking Any Time
Bradmere Way

Regatta Road | Both Between Neck Street and No Parking Any Time
Bradmere Way

Beach Road Both. Between River Street and a point | No Parking Any Time
145 feet south of River Street.

Fort Point Both Between River Street and No Parking Any Time

Road Sawtelle Road

and cause the above restriction to be listed in the Town of Weymouth Code of
Ordinances, Chapter 13, Regulations Affecting Motor Vehicles, Attachment 1 —
Appendix A under Schedule I1I, Parking Restricted.

A report from the Traffic Engineer and the Police Department on this subject is attached.

This measure requires a Legal Notice and Public Hearing.
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MEMORANDUM
TO: Town Council
FROM: Owen MacDonald, Traffic Engineer , Lt. Brian Morse, WPD
COPY: Ted Langill, Chief of Staff, Bob Luongo, Planning Director
DATE: May 10, 2023

SUBJECT: Parking Restriction — Lane Beach Vicinity

Purpose: Currently there are no regulations restricting parking on streets near Lane Beach. As a
result, beach goers who do not want to pay the lot permit fee can park legally on these streets,
which can result in congestion on summer days.

Proposal: Prohibit parking at all times on segments of River Street, Neck Street, Regatta Road,
Beach Road, and Fort Point Road (anticipating acceptance of Fort Point Road as a public way).

Background: Last summer, the Mayor’s Office and the Police Department received numerous
complaints of vehicles parked on the street in the vicinity of Lane Beach. In response, the Police
Department enacted a temporary “NO PARKING” regulation where this on street parking was
observed, as authorized by Town of Weymouth Code of Ordinances, Section 13-103(c). Since it
is anticipated that similar on-street parking would re-occur in subsequent summers if no action is
taken, it is desirable that permanent parking restrictions be enacted and appropriate signs posted
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